
The Management Board of FEERUM S.A. with its registered office in Chojnów (the "Issuer") 
announces that on 1 July 2024 it received, signed by circulation and dated 28 June 2024, an annex (the 
"Annex") to Overdraft Agreement No. K01128/21 of 25 June 2021 (as amended) (the "Credit 
Agreement") concluded between the Issuer and Santander Bank Polska S.A. with its registered office 
in Warsaw (the "Bank"). The Issuer announced the conclusion of the Credit Agreement in Current 
Report No. 10/2021 dated 25 June 2021.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Annex, the loan utilisation period and the loan repayment date were 
extended by one month, i.e. until 31 July 2024. The Annex is of a technical nature and the additional 
month will enable the parties to sign a target annex to the Loan Agreement, which will regulate the 
terms and conditions of the loan granted to the Issuer in a long-term and comprehensive manner.

The other material provisions of the Credit Agreement remain unchanged and do not differ from 
the provisions of the commonly used in this type of contract.


